
February 18, 2022

Upcoming Dates

February 
21-No School, Presidents’ Day

24-Parent-Teacher Conferences

25-All Pro Dads-(virtual, we will 
switch to in person next month)

March
7-PTO Flower Sale Begins

8-Spring pictures 

15/16-2nd and 4th grade IOWA 
testing

Exciting Update! - BREAKFAST & 
LUNCH IS FREE FOR ALL 

STUDENTS

The USDA has extended the waiver 
allowing ALL STUDENTS to receive 

both FREE breakfast and FREE 
lunch daily for the 2021-2022 

school year. Regardless of their 
paid/free/reduced meal status.
Do we still need to complete a 
Free & Reduced Price Meal 

application? Yes, if you believe you 
qualify for free/reduced meal 

benefits. The eligibility status from 
the Free & Reduced Price Meal 
application is one of the factors 

used for waiving or reducing school 
fees, pay to play fees, etc. Even 

though all students are temporarily 
receiving free breakfast & free 
lunch, fees may only be waived if 
you qualify based on the Free & 

Reduced Price Meal application and 
completed Ok To Share form. 

Eligibility for P-EBT benefits can 
only be determined based on the 

Free & Reduced Price Meal 
application as well.  Al a Carte items 

or extras are sold at current 
pricing. Please apply money to your 
student's lunch account by going to 
www.payschoolscentral.com. Contact 

Linda Klamfoth at 
Lindaklamfoth@bwls.net or 

740-965-8958 with any questions

April is the Month of the Military 
Child 

Our community is dedicated to supporting local 
heroes and this includes our local businesses, 

schools and residents.

The Purple Star Award for military-friendly 
schools recognizes schools that show a 

major commitment to students and 
families connected to our nation’s military. 
In an effort to better support students of 
military members in our community, Big 
Walnut Local Schools works to identify 

and inform teachers of the 
military-connected students in their 

classrooms and the special considerations 
and resources they should receive. 

This year Big Walnut Apparel has teamed 
up with Big Walnut Local Schools to show 

support of our military families. This 
fundraiser helps support that initiative. You 

can purchase a shirt or yard sign to show 
your support. There are also sponsorship 
options for the t-shirt and flat donation 

options available. 

Thank you for your support!  

Wear your shirt on April 15th!!!

http://bigwalnutpurpleup.com/

Quote of the Week

“Your moment of courage 
might be a defining 

moment for someone 
else-a signal to them that 

red is red, that wrong is 
wrong, and that it can be 

righted if we stand, 
together, against it.”
from The Power of 

Moments

CARE. GROW. CONNECT.

Students will have the following 
lunch options daily:
1st Choice-Rotates Daily 
2nd Choice-PB&J Uncrustable
3rd Choice-Munchable w/ 
yogurt
4th Choice-Chicken Tenders
Students will also have a fruit 
and vegetable choices daily.

Exciting Update! - BREAKFAST & LUNCH IS FREE 
FOR ALL STUDENTS The USDA has extended the 
waiver allowing ALL STUDENTS to receive both 
FREE breakfast and FREE lunch daily for the 
2021-2022 school year. Regardless of their 
paid/free/reduced meal status. Do we still need to 
complete a Free & Reduced Price Meal 
application? Yes, if you believe you qualify for 
free/reduced meal benefits. The eligibility status 
from the Free & Reduced Price Meal application is 
one of the factors used for waiving or reducing 
school fees, pay to play fees, etc

Important Reminders

Career Connections: 
We are looking for parents, family 
members, and friends to share 
information about their careers with our 
students. It is about a one hour time 
commitment and you will present 
virtually. If interested contact the office or 
your child’s teacher. Presentations are 
March 25 from 9:00-9:30. 

Recess: 
We try to get the kids outside when we 
can. We take them out when the ‘real feel’ 
temperature is 25 or above. Always 
assume the kids will be going outside and 
send students with coat, gloves and hat.
     
Bad Weather: Information will be posted 
in Schoology, on the district website, and 
an automated call will be made. 

Student home sick? Please complete the 
online form or call and let us know.

Isn’t this everyone’s point of view?” asked Tock, 
looking around curiously. 

Of course not, replied Alec, sitting himself down 
on nothing. “It’s only mine and you certainly 
can’t always look at things from someone else’s 
point of view. For instance, from her that bucket 
of water, “ he said, pointing to a bucket of water, 
“but from an ant’s point of view its a vast ocean, 
from an elephant’s just a cool drink, and to a 
fish, or course, home. So you see, the way you 
look at things depends a great deal on where 
you look at them from.

“Beside, being lost is never a matter of not 
knowing where you are; it’s a matter of not 
knowing where you aren’t -and I don’t care at all 
about where I’m not.”

For there is much worth noticing that often 
escapes the eye. Through it you can see 
everything from the tender moss in a sidewalk 
crack to the glow of the farthest stat-and, most 
importantl of all, you can see thangs as they 
really are, not just as they seem to be.” 

Why is it, he said quietly, “ that quite often even 
the things which are correct just don’t seem to 
be rigth?”

The Phantom Tollbooth Norton Juster

Big Walnut Schools are committed to seeking out 
our military connected families and assisting those 
families as needed. Should an immediate family 
member currently be serving in the military, please 
let us know.  Please complete the Military 
Connected Student Information Form. 

We have several events each year to bring our 
military connected families together.  Please check 
our district website and weekly newsletters for 
additional information on those events.

A note from the Mr. Cox…Visitors are back soon!
We are looking forward to welcoming visitors back March 1st. 
Just a few updates and reminders:

1.) When dropping off/picking up your child, our building 
secretaries will continue to meet you at the door and sign 
your child in/out. 

2.) We won’t ramp up to 100% right away. We know you are eager 
to get in the building; we are eager to have you. Just give us a 
little time as we welcome you back. 

3.) Check weekly updates from teachers and Schoology for 
opportunities to volunteer in the building. 

4.) To work directly with students in a classroom, you will need a 
background check. Check out our website bwls.net for more 
information.

5.) Questions? Reach out! 

Souders Spotlight…
Second Grade
The second graders have been 
learning so much about 
biographies! They read books and 
learned a lot about many influential 
people. Then we took a trip to the 
Sunbury Community Library where 
the librarians taught them even 
more about biographies. Now the 
students are using books that they 
got there and online resources to 
write their very own biographies 
about a person of their choice. It has 
been an awesome way to learn 
about research, informational 
writing, and history. 

Quote

 

A ship in harbor is safe, but that is not 
what ships are built for. John A. 
Shedd

At left: Kindergarten pizza party!
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